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Knowledge and 
Understanding 
of Religion 

Retell a religious story 
 
Suggest meanings for 
symbols and actions 
 
Identify how people 
show their religion 

Recognise the 
similarities and 
differences between 
religions 
 
Describe types of 
religious expression 
(how people show they 
are religious) 

Describe similarities 
and differences 
between and with 
religions 
 
Explain why people 
express (show) their 
religion in certain ways 

Describe why people 
belong to religions 
 
Recognise differences 
in forms of expression 
within and between 
religions 

Explain the reasons for 
differences within and 
between religions 
 
Explain the importance 
of different forms of 
expression 

Analysis and 
Evaluation of 
Religious Beliefs 

Recognise that people 
may hold different 
attitudes about ethical 
issues and beliefs 
 
Understand that 
religion affects a 
person’s life 

Describe how sources 
(holy books etc.) 
influence beliefs 
 
Begin to describe how 
religion affects a 
person’s life 
 

Explain how sources 
(holy books etc.) 
influence beliefs 
 
Clearly describe how 
religion affects a 
person’s life 

Evaluate reasons for 
differences and 
similarities within and 
between religions 
 
Explain how religious 
sources are used to 
provide answers to 
ultimate questions and 
ethical issues 
 

Explain why the impact 
of religion can vary  
 
Interpret sources and 
explain why they are 
used differently by 
different people to 
provide answers to 
ultimate questions and 
ethical issues 

Specialist 
Terminology 

Use religious words to 
identify a feature of 
religion 

Use religious words to 
describe key features 
of religion 

Use religious words to 
clearly describe 
sources, beliefs, 
practices (what they 
do) and experiences 

Use a variety of 
religious words to 
explain how religious 
beliefs affect a person 
and a community 

Use good religious 
vocabulary to fully 
describe different 
religions and their 
beliefs 



Year 8 Skills Emerging Developing Secure Extending Exceptional 
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Knowledge and 
Understanding 
of Religion 

Recognise the 
similarities and 
differences between 
religions 
 
Describe types of 
religious expression 
(how people show they 
are religious) 
 

Describe similarities 
and differences 
between and with 
religions 
 
Explain why people 
express (show) their 
religion in certain ways 

Describe why people 
belong to religions 
 
Recognise differences 
in forms of expression 
within and between 
religions 

Explain the reasons for 
differences within and 
between religions 
 
Explain the importance 
of different forms of 
expression 

Explain the influence of 
history and culture on 
religious life 
 
Explain why the effect 
of belonging to a faith 
is not the same for all 
people 

Analysis and 
Evaluation of 
Religious Beliefs 

Describe how sources 
(holy books etc.) 
influence beliefs 
 
Begin to describe how 
religion affects a 
person’s life 
 

Explain how sources 
(holy books etc.) 
influence beliefs 
 
Clearly describe how 
religion affects a 
person’s life 

Evaluate reasons for 
differences and 
similarities within and 
between religions 
 
Explain how religious 
sources are used to 
provide answers to 
ultimate questions and 
ethical issues 
 

Explain why the impact 
of religion can vary  
 
Interpret sources and 
explain why they are 
used differently by 
different people to 
provide answers to 
ultimate questions and 
ethical issues 

Analyse different 
interpretations of 
sources, using some of 
the key methods by 
which religion and 
ethics are studied 
 
Interpret and evaluate 
a variety of forms of 
religious, spiritual and 
moral expression 

Specialist 
Terminology 

Use religious words to 
describe key features 
of religion 

Use religious words to 
clearly describe 
sources, beliefs, 
practices (what they 
do) and experiences 

Use a variety of 
religious words to 
explain how religious 
beliefs affect a person 
and a community 

Use good religious 
vocabulary to fully 
describe different 
religions and their 
beliefs 

Use extensive religious 
vocabulary to analyse a 
range of religions and 
beliefs 

 


